Dear Creative Writers,


I salute you.  The mission of this course, as I see it, is to help you, the creative writer, use the writing process to find meaning in our world, to write as beautifully as you can, and to avoid those aspects of present-day American life that tend to diminish our individuality and lessen our bravery as writers and human beings.  This course is where you tie real life to literature, and it is hard work.  Writers do the hard psychological work of forming their own opinions as fearlessly as they can, while knowing the whole time that they may be totally wrong.  Writers do the hard psychological work of trying not to be ignorant; meaning, they give equal attention to all things that they like, as well as those they don’t.  All of life is important to the creative writer; it is the source that you create from, and when you pay attention to life you live more fully.

I’m assuming that you have chosen to be in a Creative Writing course because you are unsatisfied with much of what you read, watch on television or in theaters, or hear in speech around you.  That you are unsatisfied with your surrounding culture, and you wish to have a hand in creating a new one.  That you have something to say and guts to say it.  I’m proud to be in the presence of such people, people who seek meaning and freedom.  People who are brave enough to think originally and leave the herd in search of a new world that they will create.

As for the practical matters of the course, we will be focusing on three genres:  short creative nonfiction, short fiction, and poetry.  While I’m sure you are familiar with the short story and poetry, creative nonfiction may be new to you.  Creative nonfiction is currently a very popular genre and becoming more so all the time, with many literary magazines and e-zines dedicated specifically to the genre.  To write creative nonfiction, all you have to do is base your writing on facts, tell your story in your own personal voice, and tell your story through anecdote or narrative revealing the meaning you attach to your life, rather than arguing a point as you would in an essay.  It is basically about the author’s wisdom and view of life; therefore, it is like, but not the same as poetry, and like, but not the same as the essay.  So much for an easy definition.

Now, for the nuts and bolts of the class.  First of all please be on time.  Four tardies equals one absence, and you are only allowed 8 absences for a half-year course.  You must also be prepared when you arrive.  This means having your notebook, and a pen or pencil.  If you miss my class entirely, it is up to you to seek me out in order to find out what you missed.  While we’re on the topic of absenteeism, work that was due on the day you were absent is due upon your return.  Any work not made up within one week becomes a zero.  Final Drafts (for all genres) will be an important part of this course, and late papers lose 3 points per day.


I know that you will respect each other in this classroom and be considerate of one another.  That goes for me too.  You won’t hear me swear, so I don’t expect you to swear.  There is no eating, drinking of anything except water, having cell phones visible or audible, or sleeping.  If I can’t do it, neither can you.  You will also find that if you forget something here and I notice it, I’ll put it somewhere safe until you retrieve it.  In return, I expect you to respect my personal belongings.  Do not go behind, or into, my desk or locker without permission.  Also, you may occasionally notice a surfboard in here (my longboard doesn’t fit inside my car).  Do not touch it.  They are expensive and if I have to spend any more money repairing or replacing them it will be detrimental to my marriage.


Finally, before I tell you exactly how your grade in this class will be calculated, I want to mention that I may add 1, or 2 points to your final grade each quarter based on participation, preparedness, and behavior.  I also reserve the right to deduct such points.  Your grades will be based on the following percentages:


Final Drafts (after first drafts and editing):  45%


Daily Exercises:  35%


Journal Responses:  20%
Also, if you can’t work silently and independently, this course isn’t for you.  You will be required to write in class for entire periods at a time and this is done in silence.  I will insist on this so that people can concentrate and produce their best work.  If I have to ask anyone to be quiet more than once on writing days, I will send that person to their Dean (no anger involved) and that person will serve a detention with me on that day to complete the work that was missed. 

Of course the school-wide rules apply in our class, you don’t need to be told that (yet, I’m coerced into telling you anyhow).  Also, plagiarism is an issue that rears its ugly head in writing classes now and then.  I take this issue very seriously, and you will receive zeros for any act of plagiarism, as well as being written up to your Dean, which will result in a suspension.  I value your original thoughts and want to read about them—it’s the best part of my job and the purpose of this course.  Copying someone else’s creative work does very little damage to the person you stole it from; however, the real damage is done to you, because you’ve missed an opportunity to exercise your own imagination and to explore how you feel about our world. This course is about you.  If you need extra help, or want to discuss something, please set up a time with me before or after class. Feel free to ask me any questions about our course at any time.









--Mr. Chiasson

